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“alis grave nil”



St.Michael's Village Community Group
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of AGM 

       Monday 14 January 2013  at London Beach @ 7.30pm

Present:

Ken Mulholland , Lorna Mulholland,  Sandra Sutters, Andrew Bennett, Rob Solly, Jean Curteis,   David Curteis, Trevor Bingham, Mike Dewdney,  Rosie Dewdney, Liz Entwistle, Carrie Stephens, Mike Stephens, Kate Jenner,  Eileen Harrop, Rosemary Dayborn

Apologies:     

James Entwistle, , Vic Cole, Marlene Cole,  Raymond Crawfurd, Helena Noifield, .Parveen Goyal Priyanka Goyal, Harry Purewal 
Previous Minutes

The minutes for the 2012 AGM was agreed.

Chairman’s Report for 2012

Ken gave an overview of the groups activities and progress during the past year.  the report is attached as  appendix 1.

Treasurer’s Report for 2012

Andrew gave his annual financial  report, which will be internally audited by Rob and Mike.  This showed  a total balance in the bank of £3255.49 The treasurer also retains a small amount of petty cash. Many of the packs of Christmas Cards have now been sold and the original outlay has been recovered.

Vote of Thanks

Thanks were expressed to all officers and group members  for their able work during the pevious year.

Election of Officers for 2013

Proposed by


Seconded by




Chairman: 

Ken Mulholland   
Rob Solly


Andrew Bennett

Vice Chairman: 
 Rob Solly

Ken Mulholland      
 
Rosemary Dayborn  

Treasurer:  

Andrew Bennett
Trevor Bingham

Jean Curteis


Secretariat:  

Jean Curteis &
Ken Mulholland

David Curteis

 


Rosemary Dayborn
Ken Mullholland

David Curteis

Constitution

The Constitution of the group was discussed for the benefit of members of public attending.   All felt it continued to be appropriate
.The AGM closed at 8pm
Appendix 1

St. Michaels Village Community  Group

Chairman’s report – 2012

As will be clarified in the Treasurer’s report, despite substantial expenditure mainly due to Christmas tree refurbishment, and minimal fundraising, the Group has nevertheless had a successful “Jubilee” year.  We commenced with an opening balance of £4,068 and ended the period with circa £3000. . In a few weeks however, we will be receiving a cheque for approximately £1000 from London Beach in respect of the Christmas Ball which will bring us back more or less financially to where we were at the start of the year. We carry no outstanding debts or liabilities excepting the small annual fee for the website domain and whatever future Public Liability insurances are necessary to cover events in 2013 

Membership has remained steady at 20 plus including the arrival of Parveen & Priyanka, Rev Eileen, Harry & Kate from the Crown, Mick & Carole from the Fat Ox and more laterly Carrie & Mike. We were deeply saddened a few months back by the “passing” of one of our founding members Ian Foreman and it’s a Group objective in the coming year to celebrate his life with a memorial bench located within the village.

Our upkeep of the planter on “the triangle” with shrubs and flowers continued unabated, providing a picturesque centrepiece in the heart of St Michaels. My thanks go to the ladies who maintain this throughout the year and to Chris Walker for refurbishing the wooden surround a few months back.

Whilst we decided against holding our usual Fun Day during the summer, the Diamond Jubilee tree planting ceremony in October was well attended by residents and local dignitaries. With Sir Donald Sinden and Doreen Mortimer “stealing the show”!  A commemorative plaque mounted onto a Celtic granite marker has recently been installed adjacent to the tulip tree. My thanks to Cllr John Link and  Ashford Borough Council for the grant of £250 which helped fund this initiative and to Tenterden Town Council for helping us to source the tree and guard and for allowing us to locate it within the recreation ground .

During the year relationships with Tenterden Town Council were further enhanced with Cllr Misselbrook being nominated as the official group representative. To facilitate this we changed our meeting dates in order to avoid conflict with those of councils. “Get to know you drinks” were instigated by the Mayor Cllr. Robin Wade, closely followed by a similar initiative from Parveen & Priyanka at Breton Court prior to Christmas.

Continuing collaboration with the Village Hall resulted in 2 fund raising quizzes where proceeds were equally shared. In addition as previously mentioned, thanks to Sandra, Phil & Pierre Edmunds proceeds from the Grand Christmas Ball will equally benefit both organisations by approximately £1000 each. The Community Group and Hall for the last 12 months have enjoyed the same chairperson and a total of 5 community group members now sit on the management committee as trustees. Additionally during the year, Trevor Bingham shared his creative and sourcing skills with the Hall which materialised in the buildings new external signage.  

By far the biggest debate in 2012 was that of the “Notice board”, a protracted and sometimes emotional discussion which had the potential to threaten Group harmony and village identity.  I’m pleased to say the project was concluded amicably and my thanks go to Liz and Jamie for funding 

such a wonderful board to Community Group specifications, complementing what has become our local branding and imagery.

The 7th successive Christmas Lights switch-on ceremony in conjunction with St Michael and all Angels went according to plan with all sections of the community “pulling together”. This year the event was made especially unique by the lantern possession led by Canon Lindsay Hammond, the blessing of the tree and the “switching-on” by a primary school child, ably assisted by the Mayor of Tenterden. The weather proved kinder than previous years and our children yet again delighted in the annual appearance of Father Christmas! The newly refurbished tree is looking better than ever before despite showing signs of “wear and tear” from unavoidable handling over the years. 

During 2012 the website has been used to it’s fullest as has our Face book page. Both these continue to be vibrant and interactive forms of communication with the public and in particular the younger generation. Going forward, the Gallery section of the website badly needs program updating by Goldhosts.

From October 2012 onwards the area unfortunately witnessed an unprecedented rise in burglaries,   a trend that continued over Christmas and into the New Year. A key priority for us commencing with our general meeting tonight, is to liaise with relevant local authorities and police to ensure that the issue is resolved at the earliest.

In conclusion, we’ve had a good year and grown in stature within the community.  In keeping with our constitution we continue to be a credible force representing the interests of the village from a non political perspective and have a firm base upon which to build and progress a number of initiatives in celebration of the 150th anniversary of St Michaels.  

Finally, thanks go to my fellow officers and to all group members for their unstinting support and personal contribution during the last 12 months. It has been a pleasure and honour to serve the community.
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Ken WJ Mulholland 

St.Michaels Village Community Group  

www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

        Monday 14 January 2013  at London Beach at 8 p.m.

Community Group Members Present:

Ken Mulholland , Lorna Mulholland,  Sandra Sutters, Andrew Bennett, Rob Solly, Jean Curteis,   David Curteis, Trevor Bingham, Mike Dewdney,  Rosie Dewdney, Liz Entwistle, Carrie Stephens, Mike Stephens, Kate Jenner,  Eileen Harrop, Rosemary Dayborn, Barbara Misselbrook

Apologies:     

James Entwistle, , Vic Cole, Marlene Cole,  Raymond Crawfurd,  Helena Noifield, .Parveen Goyal Priyanka Goyal, Harry Purewal, Damian Green,  Ann Barnes

The continuing Chairman,  Ken Mulholland welcomed everyone to the meeting, expressing how  pleasing it was to see so many new faces.

Previous Minutes and Matters Arising

· The minutes were agreed.

Matters arising; 

· Jean & David Curteis had represented the group at the Tent1 meeting.  Detail to be discussed in February.

· Thanks to Trevor Bingham for representing SMVCG  at  the pre Christmas Carol Service 

· The Christmas Tree had been dismantled and is now safely stored in  the Village Hall.

· The  plaque to commemorate the planting of the Jubilee tree in the recreation ground had recently been installed. 

Burglaries and Rising Crime Rate

The subject was introduced by Ken Mulholland who outlined that the Group was united in its concern  over the current spate of “break-ins” There had reputedly been.16-17 in St Michaels over the previous few months coinciding with the closure of the Tenterden “Police shop”.in September 2012.  The decision to close the office had been taken  by authorities  due to high running costs coupled with  relatively few crimes in the area!  

The Group and residents of St Michaels demanded  information on what plans are now in place to catch the criminals, and more importantly  what is  being done or should be done to prevent further occurrences.


Mayor Cllr. Robin Wade 
· Expressed how sad he was to discover we had wrongdoers in our midst aand offered his and TTC’s sympathy to victims which included Councillor John Link and his wife Jill.

· Instinctively it may be felt that the increase in crime since September is linked to the closure of the Police Shop, but the Mayor does not think so. He had previously been asked that the shop be kept open, but had been  given assurances that police are still “out and about” and that the area continues to enjoy the same level of coverage prior to the closure.

· He had spoken to Ann Barnes,  Kent Police Commissioner  regarding the need for additional Special Constables, but felt it unlikely that any would be specifically dedicated to Tenterden.  There are 40 in the Ashford area.  Cllr. Wade had asked for  the statistics relating to the number of Police hours dedicated to Tenterden since the closure of the shop, but both Ann Barnes and  Inspector Andrew Judd have to date been unable to supply any figures.


Sgt Nock – Kent Police

· Sgt Nock stated the Police cover the whole of the area, not just Tenterden.  The crime figures from 14/10/2012 to today for St Michaels are 23 reported crimes. For the same period last year there were 25 reported crimes, so the overall rate is down by 2, however crimes of burglary and theft have increased. 

· The officers who were based in Tenterden Office still work in Tenterden although based in Ashford.

Question from floor:  Police are not seen on the street?

A:
Police are stretched, but are still about.

Question from  floor:  A police car used to be seen in the high street at night, but none have been seen lately. Define what areas are covered by each team

A:
Response Teams cover a specific area and the Neighbourhood team cover the entire Ashford area


D.C.Spicer – Kent Police ( Detective in charge of the investigation)
· The  shop closing has no relevance to these burglaries.  When a crime is reported the nearest car is sent to respond.  There are covert operations.  He and colleagues have walked the streets of St Michaels late at night.  

· The M.O. of the current spate of burglaries is breaking glass at back of house to gain entry. Search is untidy/messy.  

· Local people can best help police by passing on information if anything suspicious is seen.. Be as specific as possible, get descriptions, car number.etc

Question from  floor  To confront a group of youths is difficult because they seem intimidating?.

A:  It’s better to get a description of clothing, footwear.etc

Question from  floor    How many burglaries happen in daylight?

A:  The time most happen is between 5 & 8pm.and it’s dark at this time of year.


Cllr. Mike Hill – Kent County Council

· Felt it was a better use of police resources to have the shop closed as police are out and about more.  

Question from  floor  There seems to be a lack of support for Neighbourhood Watch scheme?   The liaison officer Jackie Blake now has to cover the whole of the Weald and anyone wanting to set up this sort of scheme is getting very little help?.

A: The issue with Neighbourhood watch is a  point  well made and will be looked into.


Cllr. Phil Carley – Tenterden Town Council

· Crime can be a milk bottle taken from a doorstep. Burglary is dispicable,  Both are counted as crimes by police, but the difference is that with a burglary the victim feels that their space has been violated and that feeling does not go away. Crimes escalate just before Christmas, and lack of money is a problem.  

· The criminals watch for people going out and they are using crude methods of entry.  As it appears they are walking, we need a footfall of police in the area.  Why can’t  we have special constables from Ashford sent over to saturate the area?.

Joanna Vos – KCC Community Warden 

· Intends to set up crime prevention workshops and would like to use the  Village Hall ?

Post Meeting Note  KM  has since  arranged  this for Sunday 10th February  9 a.m. To 12 Noon
Question from  floor  There is a police station in Cranbrook,(population 4225) and also one in Rye (population 4195).  Why has Tenterden's been closed (population 6977)?

A: There was no direct  response to this question.


Mayor Robin Wade

· After listening to all the points felt there was an urgent need for the new Chief Inspector Phil Hibben to address an open forum as a lot of questions from the floor remained unanswered.

Post Meeting Note:  Cllr Wade has arranged for CI Hibben to be available for a meeting  on Thursday  31st January at 7pm – 9pm. This will take place in the Tenterden Club.
Summary: 

The chair summarised  the meeting  and it’s outcome as follows:

· Thanks to the Police Officers and Councillors for their input to the discussion.

· Several things have come out of the meeting which need to be followed up urgently 

· Irrespective of how you look at crime statistics, it’s a fact that we’ve had a concentration of burglaries within a very short time period with devastating implications for the victims

· It’s disappointing to learn  there are issues with the Neighbourhood Watch scheme as this is  the main legimate and safe way for residents to prevent crime and help police.  This issue needs to get “fixed” . N W is best managed in small groups and there is a need to get areas established. The Group will strive to support this but, in the meantime we can all help ourselves by being more vigilant.
· More “footfall” and police presence is required whether this be the reopening of a shop/station or the deployment of more  resources in the area. 

· We will support and faciltate Crime Prevention Workshops 



· Most importantly we will lobby both Ann Barnes our new police commissioner and Damian Green MP (and Minister for Police).in respect of the above.  The Group has already been in contact with them and both have asked to be kept informed of developments. 
Due to the duration of  this constuctive debate on what is a pressing  home security  issue for residents, all other matters were  carried over to the next general SMVCG meeting 

Meeting closed at 9.20pm

Next Meeting ; 11th February 2013 at London Beach. 7.30pm . All welcome.
